MINUTES
october 20, 2011
	
A regular meeting of the Town Board was held on October 20, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Auditorium.
Item 1 – Roll call.  Those present and answering roll call: Trustees; Moos, Thomas, Truax and Mayor Moser.  Attorney Anson was also present. Absent: Trustees DeVore, Heaton and Gustafson.  
Item 2 - Review of the Minutes of the September 15th meeting.  Trustee Moos moved to approve the minutes as written, seconded by Trustee Thomas.  Motion carried 3 -0.  
Item 3 – Water Conservation plan presentation – Clear Water Solutions.  Michelle Hatcher and Kim Frick of Clear Water Solutions appeared before the board to give a presentation and update in regards to work being done for the Water Conservation Plan.  They have worked closely with Gary and Don developing the plan.                     
Item 4 – East Eaton Water/Sewer District.  Gary presented an update on the possibility of taking over the East Eaton Water and Sanitation District.  There have been meetings with North Weld Water District and a meeting last week with the district board members.  Attorney Anson, Leroy Cruz of Colorado Rural Water Association and Don Sandoval of DOLA were also at the meeting with the East Eaton board.  East Eaton has 53 accounts.  North Weld Water District is very willing to work with the town to turn over the Agland elevator and some taps located on Collins.  DOLA is willing to help pursue a Community Development Block Grant in the amount of $360,000, which would pay for the water rights East Eaton would need to serve them, along with the conversion of their current meter system to upgraded radio read meters that the town currently uses plus some costs of physically combining our system with theirs and cutting off North Weld Water District.  Don will be working on the grant because they have no one experienced on their board to accomplish the task.  The deadline for completion of the grant application is December 1, 2011.  The recipient is awarded in March of 2012.     
Item 5 – Service line warranty program.  Gary needs direction from the board regarding pursuit of the program endorsed by the National League of Cities that had been discussed at a prior meeting.  It appears there isn’t substantial interest to do anything regarding this program at the present time.   
Item 6 – Comments/Questions.  Andy Nagel, chairman of the Great Western Trail Authority, along with Steve Bagley, board member, appeared before the board with an annual request for funding of $7,500 for 2012, their draft of the budget for 2012 and a Stakeholder Report.  The Great Western Trail Authority is also asking for a commitment of $5,000 of in-kind support.  Gary stated that the in-kind requests can be considered during budget work sessions.  An update was also given regarding accomplishments made during the year to the trail.  Mr. Nagel also announced that his term expires in December 2011 and he is willing to continue serving on the board or have someone else appointed.           
Item 7 – Reports – Schedule budget work session.  Mayor Moser announced a housekeeping issue regarding Resolution No. 2011-06 – Ratification of appointments to the High Plains Library District.  The Library District requires a resolution from the town approving the appointments.  Trustee Thomas moved to approve Resolution No. 2011-06- Ratification of appointments of Lucile C. Arnusch, Jacqueline B. Maslowe and Brian C. Larson to the board of trustees of the High Plains Library District, terms to expire December 31, 2016, seconded by Trustee Truax.  Motion carried 3 – 0.
Gary announced a date needed to be scheduled for the budget work session.  The tentative date for the work session is November 1, at 7:00 p.m. with dessert rather than dinner.  When the date has been confirmed all members will be contacted.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mayor Moser announced that a resolution needed to be completed to adopt NIMS (National Incident Management System).           
Item 8 – Adjourn.  As there was no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.
                                                                                                 Erika C. Bagley, Town Clerk
